
 

 

CONVICTION   COMMITMENT   COURAGE    2014 - 2016 
  DATE CLAIMERS: 

AREA 1 AND 3 Area Meeting –> 21 March  ->  Colmslie Hotel Conference Centre – Wynnum & Junction Roads, Morningside. 
8.30am for 9.00am start til 5.00pm (Accommodation available on site.) 

District 22 Conference Airlie Beach—Whitsundays  - 09—11 October 2015 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK 
 
Once again another busy month has passed.  It seems that 
nearly all the committees have met this year and are busy 
planning 2015.   
There have been 2 successful BBQ’s at Bunnings.    
The selling of the glowies at the Friday night markets has been 
an enjoyable little social event even if the sales are down.   
The Combined Service Clubs Award night is being organised by 
the Lions Club this year.   
This is an excellent opportunity for Zonta to be recognised 
along with Lions, Rotary and Apex for the work undertaken in 
the local community.   
Our Club had a table at Morayfield Shopping Centre Charity 
Day.   
Reminders:   
1. Register for the Area 1 and 3 District meeting on 21st 
March.  
2.  Could the committee chairman please let me have you 
reports before the meeting.  
3.  Zonta Biennium 2014-2016 - CONVICTION , 

COMMITMENT, COURAGE.  
 
President Carole 
 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR THE 
TREASURER!!! 

 
Treasurer’s report should have been received by now. 
 
Our club dinner meetings are held on the last Wednesday of 
each month at Bobbio’s Restaurant (St Columban’s College 
training restaurant with the entry via Pettigrew Street.  All 
numbers have to be at the college by the Friday prior to the 
dinner meeting. 
 
The cost per member for our dinner meetings is $30.  They 
charge us $25 per meal with the other $5.00 being for club 
expenses ie guest speakers dinner, guest speakers gift, stamps 
etc 
 

If you miss a meeting regardless of apology, you need to pay 
$5.00 at the next meeting you attend.  

If you are unable to attend a meeting please call Patricia.  If 
she doesn’t hear from you by midday FRIDAY PRIOR to the 
meeting she will presume that you are attending.  If you then 
unable to attend after this time you will be liable for the cost 
of the meal - $30.00. 

Treasurer, Karen McNab 

 

 
BIRTHDAYS for MARCH 

Sara – 20 March  
 

SERVICE  
FIGHT LIKE A GIRL: 
 
We are very excited that we have the funding of $7000.00 to 
present Fight Like a Girl to 10 schools, but to be able to extend 
to our 11th school, is very satisfying, so thank you all for this 
support. As I write this report today we now have four schools 
who have accepted our offer of the program. Morayfield State 
School, Grace Lutheran Caboolture, Moreton Bay Christian 
College & St Eugenes. I have asked for a reply from all schools 
by the 7th March and if there are some schools that I haven’t 
heard from by then I will follow up with phone calls. 
 
BREAST CUSHIONS: 
 
We still have approx 170 in stock but we have had a request 
from Holy Spirit Northside for 40, which I will deliver as soon 
as I have a spare moment. While I am in Brisbane I will also 
purchase material for another 100. 
 
EMERGENCY FEMININE SUPPLY BAGS: 
 
We have had an offer from the Ladies Auxiliary of the 
Beachmere Uniting Church to sew the bags for us, and as we will 
no longer be able to access the Woodford sewers, I have 
accepted their kind offer to sew 100 bags. I will purchase the 
material also while I am in Brisbane. 
 
BIRTHING KITS: 
 
This year we will be packing 1400 kits, which is an increase of 
200. 
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ADULT EDUCATION LITERACY GRANT:  
  
Once again thank you to the club for supporting our new project 
for 2015. A grant of $600.00 to two women for the Adult 
Education Literacy Course. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS: 
Congratulations to Edith & Peter Fogg who are celebrating their 
50th wedding anniversary this weekend. Instead of gifts Peter & 
Edith have asked their guests to give donations to Professor 
Ian Frazer’s Medical Research Centre. 
 
Sue Droughton 
Chairman 

 
MEMBERSHIP 

The membership committee met and matters discussed were: 
• Follow up for prospective members was discussed. Sandra 

will contact Sarah and Christine, and Carole will contact 
Therese and Heather, inviting them to our February Zonta 
meeting. 

• Sandra will check on our supply of Zonta pins. 
• Once our Zonta Club’s Yearly Plan is accepted by club 

members, the Membership Committee will obtain 3 USBs 
(each 8 GB) and work on a pictorial summary of our club’s 
activities, to use for induction of new members, and also 
for any member to use to show other groups what our club 
does. 

• Early planning for the Club’s Birthday Celebration (lunch 
or dinner) in August.  Various venues were discussed. 

• The Committee encourage mentors for new members, and 
also for new office bearers 

• At this stage, no comprehensive club workshop is planned.  
As a follow-up on the review (end of 2013), the 
Membership Committee will plan an activity on certain 
topics (about ten minutes) as part of dinner meetings. 

 
Cecil Nielson 
Chairman 

 
FINANCE AND FUNDRAISING 

 
Please return all sold and unsold Our Village Foundation raffle 
tickets to me at the February meeting as they have to be 
returned to OVF by Friday 6th March. 
 
IWD planning is going well with 88 seats booked to date.  Please 
let me know of you are attending (better to tell me twice than 
not at all).   
 
Bunnings BBQ roster for February and March will be circulated 
at the meeting but feel free to let me know earlier if you are 
able to help.   
 
Next Bunnings BBQ – Friday 27th February, 2015. 
 
Mark your diaries for our Bunnings BBQs for 2015:- 
 

Friday 27th February  Friday 31st July  
Friday 27th March  Friday 28th August  

Friday 24th April  Friday 25th September  
Friday 29th May  Friday 30th October  
Friday 26th June Friday 27th November 

 
Sara Allard   
Chairman. 
 

COMMUNICATIONS  
 
Papers have been contacted and small articles have appeared in 
the newspaper. 
4510tv are going to do an interview with Sue and Sara 
 Glenda Moor Chairperson 

 
CONSTITUTION AND BY-LAWS 

 
Sandra Cooke  
Chairman 
 

ADVOCACY 
 
Lorraine Samaraweera  
 Chairman 
 

UNITED NATIONS 
Sandra Cooke 
Chairman 

ARCHIVES 
 
Sandra Cooke 
Chairman 
 
 
OTHER 
 

10TH Birthday Celebration 
Lioness Club of Morayfield and District. 

50s Rock n Roll Murder Mystery 
Saturday 14 March 

Swiss and Beyond Restaurant, 7 North Shore Drive B’gary 
5.00pm for 5.30pm start. 

8 clues for $5 at the door. 
$35 per person … tea and coffee own expense 

RSVP: 28 February 
Enquiries Pat 5428 6812 or Margaret 0409 342 225 

Heritage Bank 
BSB 638 070 

Account Number 9724 680 S21 
Ref:  Birthday and your surname. 

(see Karen as a few have indicated they are interested) 
 
 


